
 

 
  

  

RReeppoorrtt  ffoorr  66tthh  MMaayy  
 
VE Day Celebrations 
 
Children presented at assembly today sharing information about VE day and what it 
is about. We plan to organise a VE day celebration in school inviting pensioners from 
the local community in for tea.  
 
Sport Day 
 
This is planned for Wednesday 28th May at Nethercraigs again following the success 
of last year.  
 
Sponsored Fun Run 
 
Mrs Strang has organised this for the Primary 6 year group to raise money towards 
their residential trip. They will be running in costumes through Barshaw Park next 
Thursday.  
 
Staffing 
 
It will into June before we can give information about classes for next year. We do 
not yet confirmation of our staffing for next year, but we are aware of several 
changes.  
Mr Campbell was only with us for one year and will be moving on.  
Miss Malik will be leaving us at the end of June for a 2-year secondment in 
Australia.  
Miss McCall will be going on maternity leave at the start of new school year.  
 
Sadly, we are saying a fond farewell to Mrs Gillies and Mrs Scally who are retiring 
at the end of this school year. They will both be very much missed. Mrs Gillies has 
taught at Cardonald Primary for 30 years. Mrs Scally has been at Cardonald 
Primary 24 years.  
 
 
Bluesky 
 
From August, we will be moving from Twitter to Bluesky to share updates and our 
learning. cardonaldps.bsky.social   
Information on this will go out to all parents in August and will be shared with pre-
entrants as part of the induction programme this month.  


